
HOLY TRINITY  NEWSLETTER 
    Website:  www.holytrinity.staffs.sch.uk  (Please visit :-)                 ‘Easter edition’ March 2024 

Reading & Maths We would love to invite Mums, Dads and Grandparents to spare  
15 – 20 minutes at the start of every Wednesday and Friday  to stay and hear children 
read. Or support their maths The children will really enjoy it and their reading progress will 
be so much greater when they read regularly with an adult. Please do stay behind to help.  

Coats, hat, scarves and gloves  It’s still chilly :-(  please make sure your 
child/ren have their coat, hat, scarf and gloves with them in school.  Please 
label all of these items—remember things with names on don’t go missing.  
 
Cycling to school For those of you who have passed your    
Level 2 Bikeability in Year 6 and have already turned 10 years old, 

you are now eligible to request a cycling to school permit.  Miss Smith has all of 
the details in the office, if this is something you would like to do.  You must also 
have a cycle helmet and a road worthy bike to apply—happy cycling :)                                                                                      

PE kits   Even though it is cold at the moment—our PE lessons still continue 
outside, whilst the weather is this cold(ish), black jogging bottoms would really help 
to keep the children warm for their outside PE lesson.  Please help us to get back 
to our mega smart PE kit days and school uniform—we have too many non-uniform items coming into 
school at the moment. Thank you   

PE days Summer 1 term 2024 
Monday  Class 5  PE kit day  
  Class 6  PE kit day  
Tuesday   Class 3  PE kit day 
  Class 5  Swimming  Arrive at school in uniform with swimming kit in bags 

  Class 6  PE kit day  
  Class 7  Swimming  Arrive at school in uniform with swimming kit in bags 
  Class 8  PE kit day  
Wednesday  Class 1  PE kit day 
  Class 2  PE kit day  
  Class 4  PE kit day 
Thursday  Class 6  PE kit day 
  Class 7  PE kit day  
  Class 8  PE kit day  
Friday   Class 3  PE kit day 
  Class 4  PE kit day  
Comic Relief Day Friday 15th March 2024 We raised £223  Thank you so much 
Whole school Easter bingo March2024  We raised £250   Thank you so much  

Correct school uniform   Please ensure that the children are in the correct uniform 
(school PE kits, school uniform and black shoes) and that all hair colouring and hair         
accessories are removed before the children arrive in school.  These accessories and dyes 
are not suitable for school.  Please ensure they do not remain in the children’s hair after the 

Easter holidays.  
Hairy friends   Please be aware that we have had a number of cases of    
children with head lice over the past few weeks.  Please check your child’s hair to 
help us combat this common problem in school.  They have a two week life cycle, 
please check, condition, comb and help us to eradicate the problem over the 

break.  Thank you.                                                                                                                         

ParentMail Payments  Please remember to pay for dinners, breakfast and after school 
club, FS1 Fund, music and any other school activities that arrive promptly.  Everything 
should be paid for in advance as we are not a credit facility.  Thank you for your 
help with this.  

 What a fabulous Easter Service this morning  
KS2—thank you for ending the term in such a 
special way for everyone. This term has  
certainly flown by and we have had many  
exciting learning  opportunities that the children 
have enjoyed over the whole term.  We hope you 
have a wonderful Easter holiday and the  
children are rested and ready to return to their learning for the  Summer term.                                       

See you on Monday 8th April. 
Mrs Oliphant & the Staff of Holy Trinity                                                                                    

Our value for after Easter is dedication, something we would like the children 
to take on board with determination to succeed in their learning.    Please help 

us to support the children with this value when we return :-) 

 

 

Let’s try to get all of our       
children in school on time!! 
Please remember that the    

children need to be ready to 
come in only a few minutes   
before 8.40am or 8.50am  

Please do not arrive any earlier 
than your allocated time slot.  

Our school motto is  ‘Aspire to 
be more, not to have more!’  
Linking in with the theme of 

’Aspire to be more…’  

Our values are:   

Koinonia   

Love 

Honesty 

Forgiveness  

Dedication  

(next half term’s value) 

Courage 

these will be intertwined in our 
school life through out the day. 

Please encourage the children to 
think about these values and as 

I’m sure you will always help 
them to Aspire to be more…. :-) 

Gold, gold, gold, we have hit the 
gold badges, keep up the hard 
work with your reading —thank 

you, as always, for supporting them.        
Remember, if you can take 10 

minutes out of your day to read with 
your child and sign their reading  

records it counts as a read for that 
day—one read per day,  reading  
recorded at school counts too!!  

 Our  

website   

 
Please visit our 

website at  
www.holytrinity.staffs.sch.uk  
we have been working hard 

to add information about 
school and life so far this          

academic year—please leave 
a comment on our whole 
school/class blogs too :-) 

PLEASE DO NOT PACK ANY 
NUTS OR NUT  PRODUCTS 
IN LUNCHBOXES OR FOR 

BREAKTIME.  This is for 
health and safety reasons, we 
have children in school with 

severe nut allergies.  

Late book sign in 

We appreciate that    
sometimes everyone 
runs a little late. If you are running 
late though please come into the 
building with your child to sign 
them in.  


